
State of Florida 

DATE: July 3, 2001 
TO: 
FROM: Patricia Brady , Division of Regulatory Oversight Tbb p /@ 
RE: 

Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 

Docket No. 010801-WS - Application for transfer of majority organizational 
control of Bieber Enterprises d/b/a Breeze Hill Utilities, holder of Certificates 
Nos. 598-W and 513-S in Polk County, from Paul E. Bieber to Terrance 
Hartigh. 

Please add to the docket file the attached May 30, 2001, response from William 
Talbott to Kenneth J .  Wankowski’s May 23, 2001, inquiry regarding the proposed transfer. 
Thank you. 

Attachment 
cc: Division of Regulatory Oversight (Rieger) 

Division of Economic Regulation (Hicks) 
Division of Legal Services (Crosby) 
Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services (Security File) 
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qf3ublU Becbke Commt$$ion 
May 30,2001 

Mr. Kenneth J. Wankowski 
W353 N 5984 Lisbon Rd. 
Oconomowoc, WI 53066-2422 

Re: Bieber Enterprises, Inc. d/b/a Breeze Hill Utilities 

Dear Mr. Wankowski: 

Thank you for your letter of May 23, 2001, concerning the notice of transfer that Breeze Hill 
Utilities posted on the homeowners' bulletin board. It is staffs understanding that the transfer of 
majority organizational control of Breeze Hill Utilities from Mr. Paul Bieber to blr. Terrance Hartigh 
occurred on April 13, 2001. It is also staffs understanding that the transfer was made contingent 
upon Commission approval, pursuant to Section 367.071 (l), Florida Statutes. 

Staff has had several recent conversations with Mr. Hartigh and Mr. Bieber in order to expedite 
the f i h g  of the application for transfer. Mr. Hartigh and Mr. Bieber are currently finalizing the 
paper work and expect to file the application in about a week. Please be assured that staff will notify 
you as soon as the application is filed. At that time, staff will be able to confirm whether the 
application was made contingent upon Commission approval. 

If you have any hrther questions or concerns regarding the transfer, please feel free to contact 
Ms. Patricia Brady at (850) 413-6686. 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD TALLAHASSEE, FL 32399-0850 
An Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer 

PSC Website: http://www.floridapsc.com Internet E-mail: contact@psc.state.fl.us 



Mdz); 23,2001 
Ocommowoc, Wi 53066-2422 

Mr. W i b m  D. Tdibott, Ex. Dk. 
Florida Public Service Comm. 
9540 Shumxd Qak Drive 
Talhhs~e<,  F132399-850 

Ref BTKE Hill Utilities 

Dear 1Mr. T.dbott: 

My neighbor, Mr, Charles Sheppa-rd of 147 B3rce7e Hill, Lake Wdes, Ff has recently informed me 
thnt :i natict: bad been posted on the homzolvners butletin board in tlic Breczc Hill comiimity that a hlR. 
TERRY HARTIGH purchased thz holdirgs of Bieber Enterprises, Inc. (which include the water md wata 
tr-zauuznt plaits) effkctive A p d  13, 2001. T ~ I S  information has been verified by other resdmts. 

It  again raises the queshon of the iitditiies being opmted without "prkr" PSC approval arid in 
violatbn of Section 367.07 1, Florida Statutes, the snmt vio1ztior-i that cxistzd be txen  June 13, 1 ?3? and 
November 3, 1398, which w a ~  merely found to be "regrettable". 

Please investigate, and if the alleyition is confirm&. we would request the followmg: 

Your efforts to resolve this problem are appreciated. Should addlbunal mib"ion be needed, I 
ma!; he reached at the address and pplmne number: listed below for the next few months 

('talbott i 0 52 3) 


